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ADAMS CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman James Fassell, Vice-Chairman Corey Bishop and Commission Members, Brian Bishop, David Lipinski, Tom Robinson and Tammie Shafer
OTHERS PRESENT: Marc Bergeron, Epsilon Associates and Pamela Gerry, Recording Secretary.

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Fassell called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
A motion made by Vice-Chairman Bishop, seconded by Member Lipinski to approve the minutes of November 1, as submitted.  Chairman Fassell, Vice-Chairman Bishop and Members Shafer and Bishop voted (4) four in favor.  Member Robinson abstained from voting.
NOTICE OF INTENT: filed by the Massachusetts Department of Transportation-Rail & Transit Division for property located at Zylonite Station Road.  Applicant is proposing to provide maintenance activities to improve the degraded condition of the existing drainage/culvert system within the Adams Branch Line.

Marc Bergeron, representing MA DOT Trans Rail addressed the Conservation Commission members with their proposed project. He stated to them that he would review the maintenance activity included in their submitted plans.  He told them that the goal of the project would be to address the sediment building in the culverts so they can deal with the stormwater runoff in the future.  Mr. Bergeron stated to the Commission members that the work would commence on Zylonite Station Road to the raceway berm.  He told them that they plan to mow 300 linear feet of the bank and remove the sediment from the drainage ditch.  Mr. Bergeron continued to state that there was a 10’ x 10’ area near the culvert that required attention.  He explained to them that “drainage ditches mingle with intermittent streams and become land under water.”  Mr. Bergeron stated that they intend to reseed the area, as well.  He told members that Pan Am Railway will be involved in using their equipment to perform excavation procedures to the area.  He emphasized that the work performed by the railroad should have proper oversite to ensure that the job was completed effectively.  He let them know that MA DOT will keep yearly management plans.  Mr. Bergeron stated to the members that with the project being over a certain linear feet of bank alterations, they were required to perform a Habitat Evaluation Form which was included in their submitted plans for their review.
Mr. Lattrell, ecological consultant for the Adams Conservation Commission addressed Mr. Bergeron to ask him if they would “have a preference of what they are cutting and not cutting?”  He told Mr. Lattrell that they would ensure the job was thoroughly completed.  Mr. Lattrell stated that this area would require maintenance over the course of the years ahead.  He expressed to the members that the applicant could apply for yearly extensions one month prior to the work commencing.  Mr. Lattrell recommended that “all work be supervised by a professional wetland scientist or engineer,” adding that yearly follow up reports be required, as well as yearly extensions be approved if necessary.
A motion made by Member Lipinski, seconded by Member Shafer to close the hearing, passed unanimously.
A motion made by Member Lipinski, seconded by Member Bishop to accept the following conditions, passed unanimously.           

· The Conservation Commission approved of the applicant’s submitted and updated documents as well as the review by Bill Lattrell to require supervision on site by an independent professional wetland scientist or professional engineer during the interim of the work being performed.
· The applicant is required to submit a yearly follow up report to the Conservation Commission.

· After work has been completed regarding the immediate project, a follow up report is to be submitted to the Conservation Commission. 

· Slope and ditching is required to be 2:1
· A three year maintenance report can be reviewed yearly with recommendations or extensions allowed by the Conservation Commission regarding work to be performed.

OLD BUSINESS: The Commission will review the status of the Emergency Certifications that have been filed.

The following certificates were reviewed for completion:
· Glen Street-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
· East Road-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
· Russell Field-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
· 92-94 East Hoosac Street (Rob Tomkiewicz)-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
· 112 East Hoosac Street (Tim Ziemba)-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
· 86 East Hoosac Street (Peter Levesque)-Emergency Certification issued and completed.
NEW BUSINESS:
· 74 & 76 Lime Street (Raymond & Sandra Rose) Emergency Certificate required to be signed. 
· Davis Street Bridge; Emergency Certificate required to be signed.

Commission members signed the Emergency Certificates for the Davis Street Bridge and Lime Street property.
Chairman Fassell stated to the members that the area between Davis Street and 80 Lime Street have been undergoing work to the riverbed area.  He stated to the members that they should complete an independent report recommending that the residents take the bridge out and relocate it so it would be level to their property. 
Member Robinson stated that he did not feel the Commission should get involved in these decisions.  Member Lipinski and Vice-Chairman Bishop stated that it would be difficult to make a recommendation without further review of the property.
Chairman Fassell stated to the members that they could review the bridge and discuss it at their next meeting.
REVIEW MAIL: 

· Lattrell Correspondence

· National Grid Correspondence
ADJOURN:  A motion made by Vice-Chairman Corey Bishop, seconded Member Robinson to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Pam Gerry, Recording Secretary  
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